

MEETING AGENDA

Call to Order: 12:03pm

Roll Call & Verification of Quorum (3): 3/5

Name	Email	Initial	Final
Senator Carter	sglgbtqcaucus@ucf.edu	P	
Vice-Chair Fintel	sgaecs6 @ucf.edu	P	
Senator DiChiara	sgacie5 @ucf.edu	E	
Senator Hameed	sgaesc7 @ucf.edu	P	
Senator Holmes	sga_sci4 @ucf.edu	E	E

Approval of the Minutes: [07/07/23](#); Approved by GC

Approval of the Agenda: Approved by GC

Open Forum-

- a. Hameed: whoa

Announcements from the Chair-

- b. Hey everyone! I hope classes are going well for you!
- c. The workshop is set for **October 19th from 4 to 6 pm in the EC Magnolia Room****
- d. I had a meeting with Director Andrade to discuss what we are doing as a caucus and he suggested connecting with Coordinator Michael Nunes as LGBTQ+ Services has done a clothing drive before and those outside of the organizations that typically are not invited formally
 - i. Going to try and help support the clothing drive if they're hosting one
- e. I have reached out to CAPS for to table for the event and their trans care team has been looped on in and should be there
- f. I have reached out to the Health and Wellness Center as well to table
- g. Finally, I have an idea for legislation for us to write and sponsor for October designating it as LGBTQ+ History Month

- i. [Link](#)

Announcements from the Vice-Chair-

- h. Don't schedule a 7:30am lab the day after Senate :')
- i. In tandem with SBA, for a proclamation or resolution, January is Mental Wellness Month and I wanted to focus on Transitional Surgery Satisfaction rates and how high they are in comparison with many other major surgeries (if the satisfaction rates were as high as they are for transitions in any other surgery, it would be praised universally). I want to celebrate that satisfaction rate. Would potentially love to bring in someone qualified to speak on the topic (a researcher or professor or someone who is an authority for this) and host a seminar or Q&A
 - i. Hameed: could help with researching local people that could do that kind of talk in Orlando area

Announcements from Committee Members-

- j. None

Announcements from Non-Committee Members-

- k. None

Old Business-

- I. LGBTQ+ Workshop
 - i. Connecting with Lavendar Council
 - 1. Carter: still on the to-do list
 - 2.
 - ii. [Flyer](#)
 - 1. Share it on your instagram, discord groups, etc!
 - 2. Accessibility?
 - 3. Sending it to Communications Coordinator via Sierra
 - 4. Advertising
 - a. Hameed:
 - i. Send to RAs
 - ii. Good event for freshmen, can ask if they can put up in their halls, ask Laurel or Maddie because they are RAs, how do we go about doing that?
 - iii. Also put in the LGBTQ+ services room
 - iv. Classroom Building 1
 - b. Other campus building
- iii. Food & Water
 - 1. We can spend up to \$100 on our own total
 - 2. Carter: do college students like takis
 - 3. Hameed: I think so? But do we want to give people snacks that will leave residue on their hands, tho?

4. Carter: they have to be a measure of clean. If we get drinks, there's a pdf of what's allowed and what's not, can only get coca cola products?
 5. Hameed: What about fruit snacks? Vegans and veggies?
 6. Carter: Gushies are vegan.
 7. Hameed: 40 pack variety pack, \$15
 8. Fintel: Good to have variety
 9. Hameed: can also do chips, have to keep in mind allergies. They have 100 pack of mini sponge cakes
 10. Fintel: What is sponge cake
 11. Hameed: it's like spongey cake
 12. Carter: what about granola bars? For a healthier option?
 13. Fintel: what about goldfish
 14. Hameed: 45packet of goldfish for \$25
 15. Carter: have to get people their water, has to be packaged
 16. Hameed: what about cheez-its, ritz crackers, packets of peanuts, cliff bars
 17. Carter: snack packs, protein bars, and granola bars
 18. Hameed: 60ct ricecrispies \$17
 19. Fintel: divide into 3 categories
 - 20. Carter: Kind Bars (gluten free/healthy people), Oreos/Nabisco (dessert people/vegan), chip pack (savory)**
 - 21. Carter: water, 8oz pack (2/3)**
- iv. Outreach to those outside the LGBTQ+ Circle to invite
1. Fraternity and Sorority Organizations
 - a. Hameed: Isn't there a LGBTQ frat? LGBTQ sorority?
 - b. Carter: mainly wanted to do frats and sorority, there's a lot of people there.
 2. Sports RSOs
 - a. Out and Active, part of oSTEM
 3. Minority RSOs
 4. Graduate Students
 5. Other organizations?
 - a. OSTEM <-- Hameed invited, they will be there
 - b. YDSA <-- They are coming
 - c. CMQ <-- have yet to get back to
 - d. PSA <-- yet to get back to
 - e. Hameed: should also invite MSC to table, also OSI to attend
 6. Rep from SBA?
 - a. Hameed: unsure if I can be that because I am helping run the event, can see if Vasquez can come (manifesting), if not, can ask at next SBA meeting, if no one does, I will
 7. Womxn's Caucus

- a. Hameed: should we invite as well? They just got a chair.
 - i. Carter: Was that officially announced?
 - ii. Hameed: Unsure, will check.
 - b. Hameed: Chair Vorn is the new chair of the caucus. Can't invite all of the caucuses because we only have limited amount of tables, but we can see if they have any information they want to share and put on a pamphlet/survey and we can then spread that and talk about it.
 - c. Carter: need to reserve a table for snacks. Plan to get some from costco/bjs
 - d. Hameed: caucus day out to costco
 - 8. Carter: also invited judicial and exec
- v. Police
 - 1. Hameed: kind of a mixed bag, want people to feel safe but also don't want to put people off from coming
- vi. Merch
 - 1. Carter: first few people that come get the cooler merch, everyone else gets the regular merch, should have done wristbands
 - 2. Hameed: is it too late to change the order? Also like bucket hats, first five people to go around and get the 'stamps' would then get the hats
 - 3. Fintel: the hats would look so cute, especially with the logo
- m. Merch
 - i. Carter:

New Business-

- n. Proclamation Designating October 2023 as LGBTQ+ History Month
 - i. Who do we want to send it to?
 - 1. Hameed: RSOs that are affected by it to see if they would like to sponsor it,
 - 2. Carter: Lavendar Council as well as MSC. Do we want to send it to the president's office?
 - 3. Hameed: Yes, in most things, everyone sends it to same people towards the top, can copy and paste from that, always to Cartwright, VP of diversity equity inclusion, Asst. Dir of student success and wellbeing, multicultural center, prez of diversified greek council, and then a bunch of student associations too.
 - 4. Hameed: can look through a bunch of proclamations and see who is the norm of who it's being sent to and then add on to who we think it more specifically pertains
 - ii. Who wants to work on it?
 - 1. Fintel: want to have it done by next Thursday, so wednesday

2. Hameed: will be seen on the 21st by SBA and then seen by Senate again on the 22nd and then pushed through just in time
- iii. What other events in October can we connect it with?
 1. Carter: our event, MSC programming in oct, don't know what they have, have to check, can check to Orlando Pride bc a few services does a parade thing
 2. Hameed: DiChiara wanted to see if we could walk in the parade (need follow up)
 3. Fintel: student from last night, Liam Borg, came up to SBA last night and had concerns, works with a non profit LGBTQ org called Project Caerus, we could see if they're also doing something
- o. Ex-Officio Seats
 - i. Hameed: Doesn't PSA hold the seat now?
 - ii. Carter: haven't talked to them yet
 - iii. Hameed: I can email them and the other groups that I invited to the workshop to see if they would like to sit on the rotating seats
 - iv. Fintel: is there an application form or anything?
 - v. Carter: There is one, but it's usually done informally. Talked to CMQ, PSA did not respond to emails, CMQ did.
 - vi. Hameed: can you ask CMQ if they're coming. Can you pull up the list and see which seats that can become seats?
 - vii. Carter: there's a list. Have emailed a lot of them and none have gotten back.
 - viii. Fintel: are we allowed to reach out to them thru social media in an official capacity?
 - ix. Hameed: I think we can, we just can't discuss what we're going to be voting on certain bills and then you're okay
 - x. Fintel: I feel like we would get more responses through instagram vs emails
 - xi. Carter: yeah so we'll try through instagram too
 - xii. Fintel: can divide who can try and reach out to who on from the list and ask if there's any that are interested (not guaranteeing a seat, just gauging interest and seeing who's active and then we can work from there).
 - xiii. **PAIGE PUT IN LINK TO LIST SOMEWHERE ^^^**
- p. Borg concerns
 - i. Hameed: bathroom bill, selective policing, gender neutral bathrooms, add more options, some different options, something to work in tandem with SBA on. Talking to UCF PD is the way to go with selective policing
 - ii. Carter: I was sitting in, talking to Shane, haven't said anything to us, if they're not going to say anything, we're not going to enforce anything
 - iii. Fintel: who is they?
 - iv. Carter: UCF PD

- v. Fintel: so they have yet to release an official stance on it? (yes as far as we know)
- vi. Hameed: did want to bring this up in caucus as tho it is a SBA issue mainly it does have ties here. Need to get in contact with UCF PD

Member Discussion-

- q. Hameed: how we all feeling? I am so tired, I want to go home, I want soda, or coffee, but I don't want to spend money.
- r. Fintel: don't

Miscellaneous Business-

- s. None
- 4. Final Roll Call: 3/5
- 5. Adjournment: 1:05pm

Key:

P - Present

A - Absent

MTD - Move to Debate

MTV - Move to Vote

MTA- Move to Amend

PP - Postpone

PPI - Postpone Indefinitely

GC - General Consent